BOARD OF PILOTS
MINUTES

DATE:



January 11, 2013
PLACE:
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3rd Floor Conference Room
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PRESENT:


Robert Schulman, Esquire, Chairman




Captain Mark Adams





David Chenowith






Michael S. Derby






Captain Mark Fithian





Captain Eric Nielsen





Captain Michael Prenger





Mike R. Reagoso, III
OTHERS PRESENT:

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director





Elizabeth Trimble, Board Counsel




Michael MilLer, Assistant Executive Director




James Bartlett, Esquire




John Sarubbi, Executive Director, New Jersey Commission




John Kinlein, Pilot-in-Training




Shimon Horowitz, Pilot-in-Training





Eric Dankiewicz, Pilot-in-Training





John Jamroga, Pilot-in-Training

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Schulman called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Michael Derby, seconded by Captain Mark Fithian, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of October 12, 2012 meeting as submitted.
INCIDENT COMMITTEE REPORT


Michael Derby gave the following report:

Incidents

I-127
Close. Appeal withdrawn.
11-04
Re-send letter.
12-01
Sent to investigation.

12-04
Close. No violation.  
12-06 
Waiting for investigator's report.
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Complaints

11-BP-01
Close.  Dismissed per Settlement Agreement.
11-BP-02
Close.  Dismissed per Settlement Agreement.
11-BP-04
Close.  Dismissed per Settlement Agreement.
12-BP-01
Close.  Dismissed per Settlement Agreement.

Motion (III) was made by Captain Adams, seconded by Mike Reagoso, and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the Committee's report.  
PILOT COMPLEMENT REPORT


Captain Nielsen reported that the data collected through December 2012 indicates a slight increase in the number of arrivals and shifts.  No updated cargo and tonnage data has been received from the Maryland Port Administration since the last report.  The “Pilots Years of Service” report indicates that 18 pilots have 25+ years of service and could retire at any time.  It also shows that a majority of pilots have less than 25 years of service.  The "Pilot Ages” report shows the number of pilots broken down by age categories.  There are a large number of pilots 55 years of age and older but the largest amount is in the 35-39 category.  The next report projects the number of pilots who could retire each year through 2020.  The latest poll indicates that 12 pilots may retire in the collective years of 2012-2014.  

The "Proposed Pilot Complement" report projects the number of pilots-in-training needed through 2020.   Captain Nielsen stated that his recommendation is that no pilots-in-training be selected at this time.  
 PILOT-IN-TRAINING SELECTION COMMITTEE

Newly selected pilots-in-training, Shimon Horowitz, Eric Dankiewicz, John Jamroga, and John Kinlein were in attendance.  Each addressed the Board and gave a synopsis of their background.  The Board members welcomed them aboard.  

Chairman Schulman reported that 48 applications are complete and ready to be reviewed by the Committee.  The Committee will develop a schedule for application review and for interviews.  
WORK RULES COMMITTEE

There was no report of the Work Rules Committee.
QUALIFICATION COMMITTEE


Captain Nielsen reported that Captain Steven Germac is eligible for an unlimited license as of January 12, 2013.  Daniel Tyson, Kenneth Riffle and Ryan Brune are eligible for 40' limited licenses as of March 1, 2013.


Motion (III) was made by Captain Prenger, seconded by Captain Adams, and unanimously carried to approve the license upgrades.
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OLD BUSINESS

Letter from National Transportation Safety Board

Ms. Trimble reported that the NTSB sent a letter dated October 16, 2012 to Governor O'Malley.  It arrived too late for the October Board meeting. The NTSB letter acknowledges the Board's previous responses but notes that one of the questions has not been addressed.  Specifically, they want to know what hours of service rules have been implemented by the Board to prevent fatigue resulting from extended hours of service, insufficient rest within a 24-hour period, and disruption of circadian rhythms.  Ms. Trimble stated that the NTSB would like the Board to adopt regulations to limit hours of service, etc.  


Chairman Schulman opened the meeting up for discussion on the issue.  Captain Nielsen stated that there is a lot of information in the work rules that address rest periods and hours of service.  It was noted that the situation for the Maryland Pilots is different from that in other pilotages because of the length of transit in the Chesapeake Bay.  It was decided that the work rules committee would meet to consider this issue and make a recommendation to the Board at the April meeting.
Proposed Regulations 

It was noted that the draft regulation 09.26.02.07 that would require pilots to know the ABS certified bollard pull of tugs assigned to them is still under review.  The tug representative and the docking pilot members of the board will review the regulations, and a final draft will be reviewed at the April meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS


John Sarubbi, Executive Director, New Jersey Maritime Pilot and Docking Pilot Commission, appeared before the Board.  He stated he is U.S. Coast Guard retired.  The N.J. Commission regulates the Sandy Hook pilots which total approximately 80 individuals; New Jersey regulates 40, and New York regulates 40.  The New Jersey Commission also regulates approximately 30 docking pilots.  The New Jersey Commission has a similar selection process, and they also have a 5-year apprenticeship.  Once a year, their pilots appear before the Commission and discuss issues.  Mr. Sarubbi stated that he performs casualty investigations for the Commission.  He stated that they are they are in the process of  updating their regulations.  


Ms. Trimble reported that a licensed pilot failed a drug test and will surrender his license.  If the individual wants to reinstate the license in the future, the individual will have to petition the board and a hearing may be necessary.  
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NEXT MEETING


The next meeting is scheduled for April 12, 2013 at 10:30 a.m.  
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Captain Fithian, seconded by Captain Nielsen, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m. 


With Corrections
     X
Without Corrections
SIGNED BY ROBERT B. SCHULMAN, CHAIRMAN, APRIL 12, 2013
